
    

   

 

 

 

 

SpringTerm 2 

July 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
I think you’ll all join me in welcoming the summer break and all the excitement that it brings, as well as appreciating the 
important opportunity for everyone to switch off for some time from the pressures of the busy term.  
 
What a delight it was to accompany our Year 4s on their residentials to the beautiful Minstead Study Centre. They  
represented our school so well with their positive mindset and ‘Can do’ attitude to the challenges they faced whilst 
away from the comforts of their own homes. We saw boosts in confidence, improved communication skills as they  
encouraged their peers and navigated their way through challenges, independence, empathy and of course team 
work. It has left us all very excited about the forthcoming trip in September for our current Year 3s and of course the 
heights of the Brecon Beacons (now officially known as Bannau Brycheiniog) for our current Year 5s.  
 

 At the beginning of July, Mrs Saunders and I were asked to speak by Inspectors at the County  
Inclusion Conference. We were honoured, but nervous of course, to present to colleagues from 
across the county on how the expertise among the teaching and support team has supported our 
children in becoming increasingly independent. We talked of the precise design of learning, the 
great pedagogical skills of our teachers and the climate for learning that has been created at  
Nightingale. We are now receiving requests for visits and we look forward to sharing our great  

practice and adaptive teaching approaches with other schools.   
 
I am pleased to share the outcome of our recent Parent Survey with you. Thank you to those of 
you who took the time to add additional comments; we were touched by so many of them. It 
certainly does give us the motivation to continue to raise standards in every area, helping our 
children to achieve their full potential. Like you, we want the very best for our children and the 
school.    
 
Here is a summary of the results: 
 
89% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child feels safe at NPS with 6% knowing who to go to if they feel 
unsafe. 
 
86% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that the school promotes good behaviour and challenges poor behavioural 
choices. Maintaining high expectations of behaviour in our diverse community can be challenging at times and we 
thank you all for your support in this. In the autumn term, we will be running specialist training for parents to support 
them in creating the skills empathy, positive parenting approaches and appropriate expectations. More details to follow 
in the new term!  

 



 
 
54% said that their child had not been bullied and 25% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that the school had dealt 
with bullying quickly and effectively. A further 8% said they did not know (87% in total). We did however, have 13% of 
parents who disagreed with this. We always appreciate the feedback and will endeavour to reflect and evaluate our  
systems so that everyone feels supported through what is a very serious and sensitive matter that can have long term 
affects on children. We do not tolerate any form of bullying in our school.  
 
91% (increase from last year) said that our school values of Respect, Courage, Compassion and Friendship encourage 
their child to make positive choices. A further 4% were unsure. We immerse our children in these values so it brings us 
great joy to hear how they take them beyond the school gates and talk of them at home.  
 
93% (increase from last year) said that the school makes them aware of what their child will be learning. We are very 
pleased that the vast majority of our parents feel well informed. 
 
60% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that NPS responds well to any concerns raised (22% said they have not 
raised any concerns). Concerns are subjective so it is always a challenge to get this right for every parent especially if 
they have not had the outcome they would like. However, we hope that parents who have not had the outcome they had 
liked, understand the reasons behind this and understand our children are always at the heart of our professional  
decision making.  
 
The survey had a great response from families who have children on our SEND register - 32% of respondents! The vast 
majority of these felt that their child was supported well.  
 
86% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that NPS has high expectations of their child. 7% didn’t know. We do have 
high expectations of all our pupils, both in their conduct and academically. We expect all our pupils to Inspire to Aspire!  
 
85% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that we let parents know how their children are doing. We would like to see 
this at a higher rate next year. On top of our two reports we send home annually, our three parents’ evenings and  
additional parents evening for pupils who have SEND and teacher’s informal updates, we will look at other means to do 
this.  
 
90% (increase from last year) of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child does well at NPS. 
 
91% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that NPS offers a good range of subjects. 
 
78% said that the skills their child learns in PE encourages them to be more active with 9% unsure.  
 
82% of parents said that their child can take part in clubs and activities. This is slightly down on last year and lower than 
we would like do we will look to address this.  
 
76% of parents said that the school supports their child’s wider personal development with 14% unsure. Again, we 
would like to see improvements in this area with teachers and leaders already looking at making enhancements within 
our curriculum to enable this.  
 
This feedback helps with our evaluation cycle so thank you again for your input in this. Our priority is always to take the 
school forward recognising the current strengths as well as addressing areas where the school needs to improve. It is 
clear that our thoughts around improvement align with some of yours.    
 
We value the partnership we have with our parents and know that a strong partnership leads to great outcomes for  
children, so if for any reason you have disagreed to any of the statements I would welcome a meeting with you.   
 
Wishing you all a fabulous summer break and looking forward to seeing the children return to their new year groups  
refreshed and ready for the learning opportunities that await them. 

 

 

Mrs Hannah Beckett  

Headteacher  

 

 

http://www.northfleetgirls.kent.sch.uk/Start-of-term-welcome-letter-from-the-Headteacher
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The Future Leaders are a group of KS2 children, selected by their teachers to learn about, and champion for, 
the 6 core skills of a Future Leader at NPS. These are as follows  

The Future Leaders have enjoyed two full day 
 training sessions with Mr Fleetham and Mrs Clegg 
over the summer term, as well as regular short  
sessions in between. The children have impressed us 
with their maturity, enthusiasm and desire to have a 
positive impact on the world around them. We  
celebrated last week with a graduation ceremony  
during which the Future Leaders were awarded their 
badges which they are now proudly wearing on their 
uniforms.   
 
The Future Leaders have lots of plans for the next 
school year and their role in school will steadily build 
before they begin to train the next generation of NPS 
Future Leaders in the summer or 2024. We are 
 starting the term by developing their role as  
Pedagogues, where the Future Leaders will learn 
more about the pedagogy behind teaching and  
learning at Nightingale, will conduct learning walks 
and will report back their findings to the Senior  
Leadership Team. Next on the agenda will be mentor 
training to enable our Future Leaders to mentor peers 
with their learning. 



    

The school allotment  
 

The children and Miss Budd have been working hard on the school allotment. Please see 

some pictures below. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Years three and four have enjoyed weeding and planting fruit and vegetables in our 

school allotment. The above pictures Show cucumbers, beans and courgettes starting to 

grow.  

 

 A big thank you to Charlie for making our wooden signs for the  

Allotment, Great work Charlie!                                        

 

 

 

 



School Sports fixtures 

Football 

 

Year 4 boys had their first taste of a school fixture playing  Romsey  

Primary. They did fantastically well, winning 4-2.  All the children 

 thoroughly enjoyed it and can't wait to play the next one.  

Well done boys! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Festival 

Our Year 6s had the opportunity to attend a Sport Festival run by Hampshire School Games. They  

experienced new sports and activities, having fun throughout. They are now keen to continue trying new 

sports and want to attend more events. They set a great example for the school! Well done everyone! 

 

 



 

Helping at North Stoneham Primary School  
Sports Day 

 

 
Nightingales Y6 Leaders had a great time supporting Stoneham Park KS1 in their Sports 
Day!  
 
 
Our pupils led the activities and had glowing feedback from the school and the parents. 
Well done everyone. 





 

 

The Summer Reading Challenge is a national initiative that takes place each 

year in libraries across the UK. In Hampshire the challenge is running from 

Saturday 15th July until Saturday 16th September 2023.  

 

This year's sports theme ‘Ready, Set, Read!’ celebrates the excitement of 

sports and games, and aims to promote healthy habits as well as a love of 

reading. The challenge encourages children aged 4 to 11 to read six books 

over the summer holidays and take part in fun activities that promote physical 

and mental wellbeing.   

 

Once they have signed up for the challenge and started reading, children can 

collect stickers to add to their special Summer Reading Challenge collector 

card. All children who sign up to take part will be entered into a prize draw to 

win a Samsung Galaxy tablet and those who complete the challenge will also 

receive a certificate and a sustainable medal made of carved wood. 

Summer Reading Challenge 2023 



 

 

 

   
Well done to all our year 2 children who took our values 
beyond the gates on their recent Marwell zoo trip. We had 
the following email from a parent who was on a day out 
with their son for his birthday:- 

“Hello, my family and I was at marwell zoo Friday 16th June 

the same day your school was and I just wanted to say how 
lovely your teachers and students were. It was my sons 2nd 
birthday and they sung happy birthday to him and made his 
and our day so thank you so much” 
You should be proud to have such amazing teachers and  

students, Thanks again, Beverly  
Duniour was awarded  

players player  by his  
football club. 

He has also been busy 
fundraising  for a charity 
football match with his 
dance school. They 
raised  £1400  for cystic 
fibrosis  

Duniour took our school values beyond the 
school gates by being very supportive to a 
boy with  
additional needs during the event. Duniour 
was encouraging and signing to him 
throughout the day. This allowed the boy to 
remain calm and stay focused enough to  
participate.     

Congratulations Duniour great work! 

Tyler took part in his 1st 
martial arts regional  
championships and came 
2nd for his 10 kick combo. 

Congratulations Tyler!

 

 

Henry was super proud of 
himself getting gymnast of 

the month . 
Congratulations  

Daisy was awarded a 

Girlguiding Hero Award 

by the Girlguiding County 

Commissioner for her 

completion of every 

Brownie badge and her 

dedication.   

Congratulations Daisy! 

 
Hayden & Harry’s   
football team  AFC 
Lakeside won the Cup.   

 
Congratulations to you 

and your team boys 

Evelyn auditioned along with over 
1000 other children for the Royal Bal-
let Junior associates programme, She 
has been offered a place that she will 
start in September.  
Congratulations Evelyn! 



 

 

 

   

 After seeing a picture from our  
Science lesson about Habitats, of 

Bournemouth Beach with rubbish on 
it, and how to look after ocean  

habitats by taking our litter home.  
 Madison asked her parents to go there to do litter picking!  

Well done Maddison great work! 

 Maggie was awarded 
her first ever medal 
for participating in a 
fooball tournament for 
her team Whiteley 
Wanderers.  

 Well done Maggie for  
displaying courage!  

Milena has been 
working so hard in 
her cheerleading 
and her team won 
their  competition . 

She also got a  
medal for all her 

amazing hard work and her  
excellent flying skills.   

 
Well Done Milena! 

Alfie took 
part in a 5k 
 inflatable 
course for 

charity. 

Well Done 
Alfie! 

Tilly, Abigail,  
Alice,Charlie, Sophie 
and Alicia all took part in 
a twirling competition 
and their team won! 

Congratulations to 
you and your team 

girls! 

Abigail achieved her 25m 
badge in her Swimming!
Congratulations Abigail! 

Jack took 
part in a 

charity 5k 
Inflatable  
course. 

Well Done 
Jack  

Ruby achieved a 
medal for her  

twirling competition. 

Congratulations 
Ruby! 

Jessica was 
awarded the 

golden boot for 
player of the 

season! 

Congratulations  
Jessica! 

 
 
 

Abdur & Stefan have been doing 
amazing reading at home & have 
achieved 600 reads this year! 
Well done boys keep up the 
good work! 



 Tilly took part in the IBTA 
(international baton twirling  
assosiation) summmer competition 
last weekend along with a few  
others from the school. She came 
away with:- 

1st command marching (group)  

1st basic strut (novice) 
2nd solo twirl 
2nd parade strut  

                             2nd m&m (group)    

  Congratulations Tilly That’s a lot of medals!  

Congratulations to George in Buzzard class. 
He has achieved outstanding attendance  
throughout his entire school  journey at  
Nightingale with an impressive overall  

attendance of 99.8%  

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

Farewell to our long standing Mrs Smith. 

After 32 years of service, you will be miss 

by everyone here at nightingale! Thank 

you for all your hard work, we hope you 

enjoy your retirement and spending more 

time with your family. You certainly  

deserve the rest! 

Mrs Stevens leaves education after an incredible 

33-year service! Thank you for all you hard work 

we will miss you a lot, but enjoy your retirement,  

you deserve it! 

Farewell to Mrs Davies we wish you all the 

best with your new position at Stoneham 

Park , they are very lucky to have such a great 

teacher! Thank you for all your hard work here 

at Nightingale, we will all miss you very much!  



Farewell to Mrs Smith who is retiring after an  

impressive 32 years. Thank you for all of your hard 

work over the years, we will all miss your smiley 

face and your lovely character, but it is time for you 

to enjoy your well deserved retirement and  

precious time with your family. 



 

A WARM WELCOME TO OUR NEW 

SCHOOL LOLLIPOP  LADY MRS 

HILL. 

Please ensure you are crossing the main Nightingale Road 

with Mrs Hill in September. She will be located on  the corner 

of Woodpecker Way opposite Blackbird Road.  

Mrs Hill is looking forward to seeing you all in September. 



 

Nightingale Noticeboard 

July & August 

21st July School breaks for Summer holidays 1/2 day 

September 

Mon 4th Sept First Day back after the Summer holidays 

W/C 11th Sept After School Clubs start  for the Autumn term. 

Tues 12th Sept Yr4 Swimming at Flemming Park commences - details to follow 

Mon 18th—22nd Yr6 Brecon Beacons trip 

  

  

INSET DAYS 

Friday 1st September 2023 

Friday 20th October 2023 

Friday 9th February  2024 

Monday 3rd  June 2024 

Friday 28th June 2024 

 



Nightingale Primary School After School Clubs 

Club 
  

Day Dates Year 
Groups 

Costs Contact Details 

Integr8 
Dance 

Wednesday 13th September to 6th 
 December - (Excluding half 

term 23rd - 27th October)  

Year 3 - 6 £5 per 
session 

will@integr8dance.com 

Tel 01962 808398 

Integr8 
Dance 

Thursday 14th  September to 7th  
December - (Excluding half 
term 23rd - 27th October)  

Year R - 2 
  

£5 per 
session 
  

will@integr8dance.com 

Tel 01962 808398 

Computer 
Explorers 
  

Tuesday 12th September to 5th  
December (excluding half term 
week) 

 

Year 1,2 
& 3 

  southampton@computerxplorers.co.uk 

Tel:  02381 940006 

Computer 
Explorers 

Thursday 14th September to 7th  
December - (Excluding half 
term 23rd - 27th October) 

Year 4, 5 
& 6 

  southampton@computerxplorers.co.uk 

Tel:  02381 940006 
  

Coach Jake 
– Cricket 

Tuesday 12th September to 5th  
December (Excluding half term 
week) 

  £36 jg7coaching@gmail.com 

  

Coach Jake 
– football 

Wednesday 13th September to 6th 
 December - (Excluding half 
term 23rd - 27th October)  

  £36 jg7coaching@gmail.com 

  

Coach Jake 
– Multisports 

Friday 15th September to 8th 
 December - (Excluding half 
term 23rd - 27th October & 
Inset 20th October)  

  £36 jg7coaching@gmail.com 

Gymnastics Mondays 11th September to 4th  
December 
(Excluding half term 23rd -27th 
October) 

  £7 per 
session 
or £40 

per 
term 

jg7coaching@gmail.com 

JAGS 
 Afterschool 
Care 

Daily       Tel:  0333 5771533 
info@energy-kidz.co.uk 
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Summer  

Holiday 

Club 

Active 

360 










